

16 May 2005


MINUTES OF THE PROCEEDINGS OF THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING OF MOYLE DISTRICT COUNCIL 16 MAY 2005 AT 7.00 PM

In the Chair:
Councillor G Hartin
Members Present:
Councillors M Black, O Black, S Blaney, W Graham, H A Harding, D McAllister, C McCambridge, A P McConaghy, R D McDonnell, R A McIlroy, M McKeegan, C McShane, O McMullan, C Newcombe.
Also Present:
Mr R G Lewis, Clerk and Chief Executive




Mrs E Mulholland, Development Manager




Mr P Mawdsley, Director of District Services



Mrs M Quinn, Director of Administration and Finance



Mr D Kelly, Chief District Building Control Officer




Mr K McGarry, Tourism Development Recreation Manager





Mr T Stuart, Technical Services Manager




Mrs K McCaw, Administration Officer




Mrs L McAreavey, Member Services/Clerical Officer

05/11:01
APOLOGIES AND CHAIRMAN’S BUSINESS
Apologies

As all members were present, no apologies were received.

Chairman’s Business
Welcome to the AGM

Councillor Hartin welcomed all of the Councillors to the Annual General Meeting of the Council.

Expression of Thanks
Councillor Hartin stated that he wished to thank the Clerk and all of the Council staff for their work and assistance over the past year.  He also thanked the Councillors and pointed out that they had all worked well together and stated that he hoped this would continue in the future.
Minutes silence for Mr B Sherlock
Councillor McCambridge requested that a minutes silence be held in honour of Mr B Sherlock MBE, a former Chairman of the Council.
Councillors McIlroy, Harding, McConaghy and McAllister wished to be associated with this request.  Councillor McIlroy informed members that Mr Sherlock had always had the good of Moyle at heart.

Members stood for a minute’s silence.
Expression of thanks
Councillor Hartin stated that he wished to pay tribute to the outgoing Vice Chairman, Councillor M Molloy who had worked for the whole of Moyle.  Councillors McConaghy and Black wished to be associated with these comments.
05/11:02
APPOINTMENT OF CHAIRMAN
Nominations were invited for the office of Chairman.

Adoption of the d’Hondt system
Councillor M Black asked that the Clerk explain the d’Hondt system to members present and requested that a recorded vote be taken on the use of the formula for the election of Chair and Vice Chair.

After discussion,


Councillor M Black proposed,


Seconded by Councillor O McMullan,

“That the d’Hondt formula be adopted for the election of Chair and Vice Chair for the Council”

Councillor McAllister stated that although he wasn’t against this system it was not on the agenda for this meeting.

In reply to Councillor McAllister, Councillor McMullan stated that this system would be used to elect the Chairman and therefore did not need to be specifically on the agenda. 
Councillor McCambridge agreed with these comments and stated that this was the right time to introduce the d’Hondt system and she informed members that she believed this to be a fair system.
Councillor Harding pointed out that on other occasions items not on the agenda were not allowed to be discussed.  
Councillor S Blaney expressed his disagreement with this comment.

In reply to Councillor McIlroy the Clerk stated that he was not qualified to give legal advice on the introduction of the d’Hondt system and pointed out that it was not enshrined in legislation.  He informed members that it was up to them to decide but any decision would be judged on whether or not it was reasonable to introduce this system as part of the process of choosing the Chairman.
In response to Councillor Graham’s suggestion that legal advice be sought on the matter, Councillor McMullan again stated that the vote should go ahead as it had been proposed and seconded.

Councillor McAllister stated that he was still very much against this vote as the item was not on the agenda and he urged the Chairman to be cautious.
Councillor Harding agreed with these comments.

In reply to Councillor McMullan. Councillor Hartin stated that he would not take the proposal as it was not on the agenda.  

Councillor McMullan requested that a five minute recess be held.
This was agreed. (7:20pm)
The Meeting reconvened at 7:25pm
After discussion,


Councillor McShane proposed,


Seconded by Councillor Blaney,

“That Councillor McMullan be elected Chairman for the incoming year.”


Councillor McAllister proposed,


Seconded by Councillor McIlroy,

“That Councillor Graham be elected Chairman for the incoming year.”


Councillor McConaghy proposed,


Seconded by Councillor Graham,

“That Councillor McDonnell be elected to the position of Chairman for the next year.”

Councillor Graham withdrew his nomination.
Councillor McShane requested that a  recorded vote be taken.
On a recorded vote being taken,

Councillors Graham, McAllister, Harding,  McIlroy, McConaghy,  Hartin and McDonnell voted for Councillor McDonnell.
Councillors M Black, O Black, Blaney, McCambridge, McKeegan,  McShane, Newcombe and McMullan, voted for Councillor McMullan who was therefore elected Chairman for the incoming year.
Congratulations for the outgoing Chairman
Councillor McAllister stated that he wished to congratulate Councillor Hartin as outgoing Chairman for all his hard work.  Councillors McConaghy and M Black wished to be associated with these remarks.
Congratulations for the new Chairman

Councillor McConaghy wished the new Chairman well for the incoming year.
Newly elected Chairman’s remarks
Councillor McMullan thanked members who had voted for him.  He stated that he hoped to work for the whole of the Council and that he hoped for a pleasant year.

Councillor M Black offered her congratulations and stated that she hoped the Chairman would work for the whole of Moyle.

Implementation of the d’Hondt System
The Chairman stated that he was prepared to allow d’Hondt to be considered for the appointment of office bearers.
After discussion,


Councillor M Black proposed,


Seconded by Councillor McShane,

“That the d’Hondt system be implemented for the election of Chairman and Vice Chairman for the next four years.”

On a vote being taken, there were eight votes in favour of the d’Hondt system and none against.  
It was therefore agreed that the d’Hondt method would be adopted to elect the Chairman and Vice Chairman for Moyle District Council for the next four years.
Councillor Harding stated that she was not against the d’Hondt system, but was worried about the legal implications of the system being implemented.
Councillor McIlroy agreed with these comments and informed members that he was not against the system as long as it was used democratically.

Councillor McCambridge pointed out that the Council would only be able to use the system in deciding the Chair and Vice Chair.

The Chairman invited the Clerk to explain how d’Hondt would work in practise.  The Clerk circulated a document to illustrate the use of the d’Hondt system and outlined to members how this would operate.  He went on to explain that with eight positions available, Sinn Fein would get the first and sixth choices, SDLP second and seventh choices, Independents third and eighth choices, UUP fourth choice and DUP fifth choice.
The Clerk informed the Independent members that they would have to decide if they were going to act as a group in this system. 
Councillor Blaney stated that he hoped that the Council would retain its good sense throughout this and that the Chair would be rotated fairly between the parties.
After discussion,


Councillor M Black proposed,


Seconded by Councillor Blaney and resolved,
“That the meeting adjourns for five minutes to permit the independents to discuss their options.”
When the meeting reconvened the Chairman was informed that the Independents had agreed to act as a group for the purposes of the operation of d’hondt.

Nominations for Chairman and Vice Chairman for the next Three years
Councillor McMullan stated that the parties could now make choices as to which year they wanted to hold the positions of Chair and Vice Chair for the next three years.
Councillor McAllister asked why nominations were being taken for the next three years stating that there was no document to decide this.
Councillor McDonnell stated that he felt that in doing this the Council would be losing the benefit of the Vice Chair succeeding the Chair.

Councillor McMullan stated that the Vice Chair would go to the DUP on this occasion assuming that the SDLP, UUP, DUP wanted to take the Chair.

The Clerk stated that the Council was not really filling these positions for the next four years, that this was a protocol, this method had to be followed by the parties to allocate positions but that it was not binding.  He informed members that they needed to go through the choices.

Councillor McMullan stated that the next choice for the Chair would go to the SDLP; the third went to the Independent Group and the fourth to the UUP.
In reply to Councillor Harding, Councillor McMullan stated that names were not required just parties.

Councillor M Black stated that the SDLP would take the 3rd year in the position of Chairman.

Councillor McConaghy stated that the Independent Group would take the 2nd year as Chair.

The UUP would then take the 4th year.
05/11:03
APPOINTMENT OF VICE CHAIRMAN


Nominations were invited for the position of Vice Chairman for the incoming year.


In reply to Councillor Blaney’s proposal of Councillor A P McConaghy for the position of Vice Chairman, Councillor McMullan stated that the nominations had to go in order of Party.  It would therefore be the DUP who would nominate from their Party for the position of Vice Chairman for this year.



Councillor D M McAllister stated that the DUP would not be taking a position at the top table.  He informed members that he was happy to carry out his work for the people of Moyle from the sidelines.


Councillor McMullan stated that the choice for Vice Chair would then move onto SF, and he confirmed that SF would hold this position in the 4th year.  He then informed members that the party with the next choice for Vice Chairman was the SDLP.



Councillor C McCambridge stated that the SDLP would accept this position in the 2nd year.



Councillor McMullan stated that the Independent Grouping would therefore have the position of Vice Chair for the incoming year.

After discussion,


Councillor S Blaney proposed,


Seconded by Councillor McCambridge and resolved,
“That Councillor McConaghy be elected to the position of Vice Chairman for the coming year.”


Councillor McMullan asked Councillor McConaghy to take the position of Vice Chair stating that his experience would be a welcome addition.


Councillor McConaghy stated that he had made up his mind four years ago that he would not be taking any further positions at the top table but that he would accept the position and would do his best to help and support the Chairman.


Councillor McCambridge congratulated Councillor McConaghy and stated that she believed it was admirable for him to take up this position, putting Council business before his own commitments.


Clarification of Chairman and Vice Chairman for the next four years


Councillor McMullan stated that he wished to clarify the party nominations for the next four years.  He informed members that for the position of Chairman the following parties would serve in the following years; 


Year One – Sinn Fein (SF)



Year Two – Independents



Year Three – Social Democratic and Labour Party (SDLP)



Year Four – Ulster Unionist Party (UUP)



He then informed members that the position of Vice Chair would be allocated as follows;



Year One – Independent



Year Two – Social Democratic and Labour Party (SDLP)



Year Three – Ulster Unionist Party (UUP)



Year Four – Sinn Fein (SF)



Apology



Councillor McMullan apologised to Councillor Hartin for not having thanked him before this point for his work during his time as Chairman. 
05/11:04
APPOINTMENT OF REPRESENTATIVES TO COMMITTEES


Councillor Blaney stated that before the Committees were elected he would like to 




point out that any Councillor within the Council should be allowed to be 




nominated to and sit on any committee.

After discussion,


Councillor Blaney proposed,


Seconded by Councillor McCambridge,

“That any Councillor in the Council would be eligible for appointment to any committee within the Council.”



On a vote being taken there were eleven in favour and no votes against the motion 


which was carried.


(a) Ballintoy Community Association 


Councillor McConaghy proposed that the five Councillors currently sitting on the committee be re-elected.



After discussion;


Councillor M Black


Proposed by Councillor McCambridge






Seconded by Councillor Blaney

Councillor Harding


Proposed by Councillor Graham






Seconded by Councillor McIlroy

Councillor McShane

Proposed by Councillor Newcombe






Seconded by Councillor O Black

Councillor Newcombe

Proposed by Councillor Blaney






Seconded by Councillor McIlroy
Councillor Blaney


Proposed by Councillor McCambridge






Seconded by Councillor M Black
It was therefore agreed that Councillors M Black, Harding, Blaney, McShane and Newcombe be appointed as representatives of the Council to the Ballintoy Community Association.

(b) Bushmills Community Association 


Councillor McConaghy proposed 


Seconded by Councillor McAllister and resolved



“That the five Councillors currently sitting on the committee be re-elected”



It was therefore agreed that Councillors Graham, Hartin, McAllister, McConaghy and McIlroy be appointed as representatives of the Council to the Bushmills Community Association.



(c) Liscolman Community Association 


Councillor McAllister proposed 



Seconded by Councillor Graham and resolved



“That the five Councillors currently sitting on the committee be re-elected”



It was therefore agreed that Councillors Graham, Hartin, McAllister, McConaghy, McIlroy be appointed as representatives of the Council to the Liscolman Community Association.


(d) Moyle Arts Development Forum 


Councillor Blaney


Proposed by Councillor McCambridge








Seconded by Councillor M Black




Councillor McIlroy


Proposed by Councillor McAllister








Seconded by Councillor Harding



Councillor Hartin


Proposed by Councillor McConaghy









Seconded by Councillor McIlroy



Councillor McKeegan

Proposed by Councillor McShane








Seconded by Councillor M Black


It was agreed that Councillors Blaney, McIlroy, Hartin and McKeegan be appointed as representatives of the Council to the Moyle Arts Development Forum.



(e) Forum for Local Government and the Arts 


Councillor Newcombe

Proposed by Councillor Blaney








Seconded by Councillor McShane
It was agreed that Councillor Newcombe be appointed as representatives of the Council to the Forum for Local Government and the Arts.
(f) Causeway Coast and Antrim Glens Ltd (* - denotes legal advice being sought)
The Clerk informed members that there was a legal question mark as to Council involvement in limited companies at present and that legal advice was being sought on this matter.  He recommended that members be nominated subject to legal advice being obtained.


This was agreed.  





Councillor O Black


Proposed by Councillor McCambridge






Seconded by Councillor M Black




Councillor McConaghy

Proposed by Councillor McAllister





Seconded by Councillor Hartin

On a vote being taken Councillor McConaghy received seven votes and Councillor O Black received eight votes.

It was therefore agreed that Councillor O Black be nominated subject to legal advice.

(g) North Antrim Community Network (*)


Councillor O Black


Proposed by Councillor M Black







Seconded by Councillor McCambridge



Councillor Hartin


Proposed by Councillor Graham









Seconded by Councillor McIlroy



Councillor McMullan

Proposed by Councillor Newcombe









Seconded by Councillor Blaney



Councillor McIlroy


Proposed by Councillor McConaghy









Seconded by Councillor Harding
Councillors O Black, Hartin, McMullan and McIlroy were nominated subject to legal advice.

(h) Northern Group Systems


Councillor M Black


Proposed by Councillor Blaney






Seconded by Councillor McShane


Councillor McDonnell

Proposed by Councillor Graham






Seconded by Councillor Harding
Subs


Councillor Hartin


Proposed by Councillor McA|llister






Seconded by Councillor M Black



Councillor McIlroy


Proposed by Councillor McConaghy






Seconded by Councillor McAllister

It was agreed that Councillors Black and McDonnell be appointed as representatives of the Council to the Northern Group Systems and that Councillors Hartin and McIlroy would act as subs.
(i) Northern Group Systems – Appointments Panel 


Councillor Mc Ilroy


Proposed by Councillor McAllister






Seconded by Councillor Graham



Councillor M Black


Proposed by Councillor O Black






Seconded by Councillor Newcombe
It was agreed that Councillor M Black be appointed as a representative of the Council to the Northern Group Systems appointments panel and that Councillor McIlroy would act as Reserve.

(j) Northern Group of Councils Building Control Inspectorate 


Councillor Graham


Proposed by Councillor Hartin






Seconded by Councillor D M McAllister



Councillor Blaney


Proposed by Councillor M Black







Seconded by Councillor Newcombe

Subs


Councillor Hartin


Proposed by Councillor McAllister






Seconded by Councillor Graham



Councillor McMullan

Proposed by Councillor McCambridge






Seconded by Councillor McIlroy

It was agreed that Councillors Graham and Blaney be appointed as a representatives of the Council to the Northern Group of Councils Building Control Inspectorate and that Councillors Hartin and McMullan would act as subs.
(k) Northern Ireland Housing Council
Councillor McIlroy


Proposed by Councillor McConaghy





Seconded by Councillor Harding
Councillor McShane

Proposed by Councillor McKeegan







Seconded by Councillor M Black

On a vote being taken there were eight votes in favour of Councillor McShane who was therefore elected as a representative of the Council to the Northern Ireland Housing Council and that Councillor McIlroy was elected as observer.
(l) Territorial Auxiliary and Volunteer Reserve Association   
Councillor McMullan informed members that the Council were not issued with minutes from the meetings of this committee and stated that a report should be requested.
Councillor Graham pointed out that the minutes were confidential. 
Councillor McMullan stated that this was unacceptable.

After discussion,


Councillor McMullan proposed,


Seconded by Councillor McShane,

“That this committee be removed from the list.”

Councillors McAllister and Graham expressed their objection to this committee being removed.

Councillor McMullan informed members that he would like a letter to be sent to the Committee regarding the confidentiality of the committee and enquire as to why information was not available to the Council.
After discussion,


Councillor Hartin proposed,


Seconded by Councillor McIlroy and resolved,

   “That Councillor Graham be appointed as a representative of the Council to 
   
   the Territorial Auxiliary and Volunteer Reserve Association.”

Following discussion it was agreed that Councillor Graham would take the matter of confidentiality back to the Committee.

(m) Cushendall Golf Club Executive Committee 
Councillor O Black


Proposed by Councillor M Black






Seconded by Councillor Newcombe

Councillor McIlroy


Proposed by Councillor Harding







Seconded by Councillor Graham

On a vote being taken there were eight votes in favour of Councillor O Black and six votes in favour of Councillor McIlroy.
It was therefore agreed that Councillor O Black be appointed as a representative of the Council to the Cushendall Golf Club Executive Committee.
(n) NILGA 
The Clerk informed members that correspondence from NILGA had been attached for the information of the Councillors.  He stated that the d’Hondt system or Proportional Representation had been suggested by NILGA as a way to put forward nominations for this committee.
Councillor McMullan stated that d’Hondt had been introduced for the Chair and Vice Chair with no mention of any of the committees and suggested that that members use their own method of nomination.

Councillor McIlroy enquired asked if nominations should be made by parties rather than individuals.

Councillor McConaghy pointed out that the d’Hondt system had been used previously for NILGA.
Councillors McCambridge and McAllister agreed with these comments.

After discussion,


Councillor McMullan proposed,


Seconded by Councillor McCambridge and resolved,

   “That nominations to NILGA would be held until the next Council Meeting of 

   23 May 2005.”
Councillor McIlroy suggested that the existing delegates continue to serve in the NILGA Committee until new delegates were nominated.
(o) NILGA Executive Committee
It was agreed that nominations to this committee be held until the next Council meeting on 23 May 2005.

(p) Somme Advisory Council
After discussion,


Councillor Graham proposed,


Seconded by Councillor Hartin and resolved,


   “That Councillor McAllister be appointed as a representative of the 

    
   Council to the Somme Advisory Council.”

(q) Citizens Advice Bureau Management Committee
Councillor Harding


Proposed by Councillor McAllister






Seconded by Councillor McIlroy

Councillor McShane

Proposed by Councillor Newcombe





Seconded by Councillor M Black
It was agreed that Councillors H Harding and C McShane be appointed as representatives of the Council to the Citizens Advice Bureau Management Committee.

(r) National Association of Councillors – NI Region 
Councillor Blaney


Proposed by Councillor M Black






Seconded by Councillor McCambridge

Councillor McMullan

Proposed by Councillor McShane





Seconded by Councillor M Black
Councillor McIlroy


Proposed by Councillor Harding






Seconded by Councillor Graham

Councillor Hartin


Proposed by Councillor McAllister






Seconded by Councillor Graham
Reserve
Councillor McConaghy

Proposed by Councillor McAllister





Seconded by Councillor M Black

It was agreed that Councillors Blaney, McMullan, McIlroy and Hartin be appointed as representatives of the Council to the National Association of Councillors – NI Region and that Councillor McConaghy be elected as reserve.

(s) National Association of Councillors – General Management Committee 
Councillor McAllister

Proposed by Councillor Graham





Seconded by Councillor McConaghy
Councillor McMullan

Proposed by Councillor Newcombe






Seconded by Councillor McKeegan

On a vote being taken there were seven votes in favour of Councillor McMullan and seven votes in favour of Councillor McAllister. The Chairman using his casting vote, voted in favour of Councillor McMullan.

It was agreed therefore that Councillor McMullan be appointed as a representative of the Council to the National Association of Councillors – General Management Committee.
(t) North Eastern & Exercise Association
Councillor McIlroy stated that he thought that this association was no longer in existence. 
After discussion,



Councillor McMullan proposed,

Seconded by Councillor Newcombe and resolved,


   “That this committee be removed from the Council list.”

(u) Moyle Twinning Committee 
Councillor Blaney


Proposed by Councillor M Black





Seconded by Councillor McCambridge
Councillor McIlroy


Proposed by Councillor Harding






Seconded by Councillor Graham

Councillor McShane

Proposed by Councillor McKeegan






Seconded by Councillor O Black

Councillor McConaghy

Proposed by Councillor McIlroy






Seconded by Councillor M Black

Councillor Graham


Proposed by Councillor McAllister





Seconded by Councillor McCambridge
Councillor McCambridge

Proposed by Councillor O Black






Seconded by Councillor M Black
After discussion it was agreed that Councillors McIlroy, McShane, McCambridge, McConaghy, Graham and Blaney be appointed as a representatives of the Council to the Moyle Twinning Committee.

(v) Moyle Sports Advisory Committee 
Councillor McIlroy


Proposed by Councillor McAllister






Seconded by Councillor Graham

Councillor O Black


Proposed by Councillor M Black






Seconded by Councillor McCambridge

Councillor McAllister

Proposed by Councillor McConaghy






Seconded by Councillor Hartin

Councillor McMullan

Proposed by Councillor Newcombe






Seconded by Councillor McConaghy

Councillor McCambridge

Proposed by Councillor Blaney






Seconded by Councillor M Black

Councillor Blaney


Proposed by Councillor M Black






Seconded by Councillor McCambridge
After discussion, it was agreed that the six nominations would be appointed; Councillors McIlroy, O Black, McAllister, McMullan, McCambridge and Blaney were therefore appointed as representatives of the Council to the Moyle Sports Advisory Committee.
(w) Causeway Museum Service 
Councillor Hartin


Proposed by Councillor McAllister






Seconded by Councillor M Black
Councillor Newcombe

Proposed by Councillor McShane





Seconded by Councillor O Black
Councillor McIlroy


Proposed by Councillor Harding






Seconded by Councillor Graham

Councillor McConaghy

Proposed by Councillor McMullan






Seconded by Councillor Hartin

On a ballot vote being taken there were eleven votes in favour of Councillor G Hartin twelve votes in favour of Councillor McIlroy, seven votes for Councillor Newcombe and thirteen votes in favour of Councillor McConaghy.  It was therefore agreed that Councillors McConaghy, McIlroy and Hartin be appointed as a representatives of the Council to the Causeway Museum Service.
(x) Bushmills Trust *

After discussion, it was agreed that Councillors Graham, 

Hartin, McAllister, McConaghy and McIlroy be nominated subject to legal advice.

Councillor McIlroy asked for further information regarding the legal situation of limited companies.
Councillor Harding stated that it was unfair to the councillors as some of these committees would not have got off the ground without their help.

Councillor McMullan agreed with these comments and pointed out that if the legal advice was against nominations then no-one would be able to sit on these committees.
(y) Rathlin Boathouse Development Partnership 
After discussion,
Councillor McCambridge

Proposed by Councillor M Black






Seconded by Councillor Blaney

Councillor Newcombe

Proposed by Councillor McKeegan







Seconded by Councillor McShane
Councillor Harding


Proposed by Councillor McIlroy






Seconded by Councillor McAllister

Councillor Blaney


Proposed by Councillor M Black






Seconded by Councillor McConaghy
Councillor McShane

Proposed by Councillor McKeegan






Seconded by Councillor Newcombe

It was agreed that Councillors McCambridge, Newcombe, Harding, Blaney and McShane be appointed as representatives of the Council to the Rathlin Boathouse Development Partnership and that Councillors McMullan and McConaghy be appointed as Ex Officio.
(z) Moyle District Policing Partnership 
Councillor McMullan stated that he would withdraw from this part of the meeting. Councillor McDonnell pointed out that he would be required legally to leave the room if he was to withdraw.
Councillors McMullan, Newcombe, McKeegan and McShane left the meeting at this point.

Nominations were requested by the vice chairman for the Moyle District Policing Partnership.
(i)Appointment of Political Members Elect 
Councillor O Black


Proposed by Councillor M Black






Seconded by Councillor McCambridge

Councillor M Black


Proposed by Councillor O Black






Seconded by Councillor McCambridge

Councillor McCambridge

Proposed by Councillor O Black






Seconded by Councillor M Black
Councillor McConaghy

Proposed by Councillor Blaney






Seconded by Councillor McAllister
Councillor Hartin


Proposed by Councillor McIlroy






Seconded by Councillor Graham

Councillor McAllister

Proposed by Councillor McIlroy






Seconded by Councillor Graham
It was agreed that Councillors O Black, M Black, McCambridge, McAllister, Hartin, and McConaghy be appointed as representatives of the Council to the Appointment of Political Members Elect committee.

Councillor H Harding pointed out that there would be two UUP nominations but that these would be deferred until the next council meeting on 23 May 2005.
(ii) Chairman Elect 
(iii) Interview Panel for Independent Members 
It was agreed that nominations to the above two committees would be deferred until the next council meeting on 23 May 2005.

Councillors McMullan, Newcombe, McKeegan and McShane returned to the meeting at this point.

(aa) Moyle District Road Safety Committee 
Councillor McConaghy

Proposed by Councillor McCambridge






Seconded by Councillor McMullan

Councillor Harding


Proposed by Councillor McIlroy






Seconded by Councillor Graham

It was agreed that Councillors McConaghy and Harding be appointed as representatives of the Council to the Moyle District Road Safety Committee.

(bb) Cottage Working Group 
Councillor O Black


Proposed by Councillor M Black






Seconded by Councillor McCambridge

Councillor McCambridge

Proposed by Councillor Blaney






Seconded by Councillor O Black

Councillor McKeegan

Proposed by Councillor McMullan







Seconded by Councillor Newcombe

Councillor McDonnell

Proposed by Councillor McCambridge






Seconded by Councillor McAllister

Councillor Graham


Proposed by Councillor McCambridge






Seconded by Councillor M Black

It was agreed that Councillors O Black, McCambridge, McKeegan, McDonnell and Graham be appointed as representatives of the Council to the Cottage Working Group and that Councillors McMullan and McConaghy act as Ex Officio.
(cc) Northern Health & Social Services Council 
Councillor McCambridge

Proposed by Councillor Blaney






Seconded by Councillor M Black

It was agreed that Councillor McCambridge be appointed as a representative of the Council to the Northern Health & Social Services Council.

(dd) North Antrim Dalriada Group
Councillor M Black


Proposed by Councillor O Black






Seconded by Councillor McCambridge

Councillor Hartin


Proposed by Councillor Graham






Seconded by Councillor McAllister

Councillor Blaney


Proposed by Councillor Black






Seconded by Councillor McConaghy

Councillor McIlroy


Proposed by Councillor McAllister






Seconded by Councillor Graham
It was agreed that Councillors Hartin, M Black, Blaney and McIlroy be appointed as a representative of the Council to the North Antrim Dalriada Group.

(ee) Court of University of Ulster 
In response to Councillor McMullan’s request, the Clerk stated that he understood that this appointment would be for a four year period.
Councillor McCambridge enquired if ex-Councillor Laverty would represent the Council for the four year period or would he now represent as an individual.  In reply the Clerk stated that he would seek clarification on this matter for the next council meeting.
After discussion,




Councillor Blaney proposed,


Seconded by Councillor McKeegan and resolved,


   “That subject to clarification being sought Councillor McShane be appointed as 

    a representative of the Council to the elected to the Court of the University of 
    
    Ulster.”
(ff) Waste Management Working Group 
Councillor McAllister stated that the Waste Management Group was an extremely important group, and in his opinion the whole council should be on this committee.
Councillor McCambridge agreed with these comments stating that this committee would be vital to the Council.
After further discussion,




Councillor McAllister proposed,


Seconded by Councillor Graham and resolved,


   “That the Waste Management Working Group consists of all members.”

Councillor McMullan suggested that if the whole council the meetings should take place before the Council meetings.

Councillor Harding stated that the waste management meetings were quite lengthy meetings and that this would make the Council meetings too long.

Councillor M Black agreed with these comments.

Councillor McMullan stated that he was aware of the costs involved in meetings and was trying to find a cost effective solution.  He informed members that he would allow one full meeting for the waste management group to take place and that the situation would then be reviewed.
(gg) Regional Transportation Strategy Group / Northern Corridor Railways Group 
Councillor McConaghy

Proposed by Councillor McAllister






Seconded by Councillor Harding

Councillor McAllister

Proposed by Councillor McConaghy






Seconded by Councillor McIlroy

Councillor McShane

Proposed by Councillor McKeegan






Seconded by Councillor Newcombe

On a vote being taken, there were nine votes in favour of Councillor McAllister, ten votes in favour of Councillor McConaghy and seven votes for Councillor McShane.
It was agreed that Councillors McConaghy and McAllister be elected as representatives of the Council for the Regional Transportation Strategy Group / Northern Corridor Railways Group.

(hh) Moyle Community Safety partnership
After discussion,




Councillor Harding proposed,


Seconded by Councillor McConaghy,


   “That the four councillors currently serving on this committee be re-elected.”

On a vote being taken, there were nine votes in favour and two against.  

It was therefore agreed that Councillors Hartin, Harding, McConaghy and McCambridge be re-elected to this committee.
(ii) North West Region Waste Management Committee 
After discussion,




Councillor Harding proposed,


Seconded by Councillor McConaghy and resolved,


   “That the two councillors currently serving on this committee be re-elected.”

It was therefore agreed that Councillors McAllister and McMullan be re-elected to the North West Region Waste Management Committee.
After further discussion, regarding the reserve members,
Councillor McIlroy


Proposed by Councillor Harding






Seconded by Councillor Graham

Councillor McShane

Proposed by Councillor Newcombe






Seconded by Councillor McKeegan

On a vote being taken there were five votes in favour of Councillor McShane and ten votes in favour of Councillor McIlroy.

It was therefore agreed that Councillor McIlroy be elected as Reserve on this committee.

(jj) Moyle Local Strategy Partnership *
It was agreed that nominations to this Committee would be held pending legal advice.
(kk) Home Accident Prevention Group 
Councillor McMullan pointed out that previously there had been five members on this committee, and not eight, and stated that this should revert back to five.
This was agreed.

Councillor Hartin


Proposed by Councillor Graham





Seconded by Councillor Harding

Councillor Harding


Proposed by Councillor Graham






Seconded by Councillor McIlroy

Councillor McAllister

Proposed by Councillor Graham






Seconded by Councillor G Hartin

Councillor McConaghy

Proposed by Councillor McAllister






Seconded by Councillor McIlroy

It was agreed that Councillors Hartin, Harding, McAllister, McConaghy and McCambridge be elected as representatives of the Council for the Home Accident Prevention Group.

(ll) Rural Community Network – Local Housing Partnership 
Councillor McKeegan

Proposed by Councillor Newcombe






Seconded by Councillor McShane

Councillor McIlroy  

Proposed by Councillor McAllister






Seconded by Councillor Graham

On a vote being taken there were seven votes in favour of Councillor McIlroy and eight votes in favour of Councillor McKeegan.

It was therefore agreed that Councillor McKeegan be elected as a representative of the Council for the Rural Community Network – Local Housing Partnership.
(mm) NI Museum’s Service 
Councillor McConaghy

Proposed by Councillor McAllister






Seconded by Councillor McIlroy

Councillor McShane

Proposed by Councillor McKeegan






Seconded by Councillor Blaney

On a vote being taken, there were nine votes in favour of Councillor McShane.

It was therefore agreed that Councillor McShane be elected as a representative of the Council for the NI Museum’s Service.
(nn) Local Government Action Committee (Re:  Fallen Animals)
After discussion,




Councillor McAllister,


Seconded by Councillor Harding and resolved,


   “That Councillor Graham be elected as a representative of the Local 

    
  Government Action Committee for fallen animals.”
(oo) Retail & Environmental Working Group 
Councillor M Black


Proposed by Councillor Blaney






Seconded by Councillor O Black

Councillor Harding


Proposed by Councillor McIlroy






Seconded by Councillor Graham

Councillor McAllister

Proposed by Councillor Graham






Seconded by Councillor Hartin

Councillor Newcombe

Proposed by Councillor McShane






Seconded by Councillor McKeegan

Councillor Blaney


Proposed by Councillor McCambridge






Seconded by Councillor M Black
Councillor McIlroy


Proposed by Councillor Harding






Seconded by Councillor McConaghy

Councillor Harding suggested that six councillors be permitted to sit on this committee.
Councillor McMullan agreed to this.

It was therefore agreed that Councillors M Black, Harding, McAllister, Newcombe, Blaney and McIlroy be elected as representatives of the Council for the Retail & Environmental Working Group.

Councillor McDonnell’s pointed out that the Glens was not represented on this committee.
After further discussion,


Councillor Blaney proposed,


Seconded by Councillor Harding and resolved,


   “That the Chairman and Vice Chairman be nominated to the Retail & 


   Environment Working Group as ex-officio.”
(pp) Causeway Domestic Violence Forum
After discussion,


Councillor Graham proposed,


Seconded by Councillor McCambridge and resolved,


   “That Councillor Harding be elected as a representative of the Council for the 
   
   Causeway Domestic Violence Forum.”
(qq) Causeway Coast & Glens Heritage Trust *
It was agreed that nominations to this Committee would be held pending legal advice.
(rr) Causeway Coast AONB Management Group 
Councillor Graham


Proposed by Councillor Blaney






Seconded by Councillor Black

Councillor McAllister

Proposed by Councillor Graham






Seconded by Councillor McIlroy
It was agreed that Councillors Graham and McAllister be elected as representatives of the Council for the Causeway Coast AONB Management Group.

(ss) Antrim Coast and Glens AONB Management Group 
Councillor McCambridge

Proposed by Councillor O Black






Seconded by Councillor M Black

Councillor McShane

Proposed by Councillor M Black





Seconded by Councillor Newcombe

Councillor McIlroy


Proposed by Councillor McAllister






Seconded by Councillor Graham

On a vote being taken there were ten votes in favour of Councillor McIlroy six votes in favour of Councillor McShane and ten votes in favour of Councillor McCambridge.
It was agreed that Councillors McCambridge and McIlroy be elected as representatives of the Council for the Antrim Coast and Glens AONB Management Group.

(tt) CORE North East Interreg Partnership 
Councillor O McMullan

Proposed by Councillor Newcombe






Seconded by Councillor McShane

Councillor McConaghy

Proposed by Councillor McAllister






Seconded by Councillor McIlroy

On a vote being taken there were nine votes in favour of Councillor McMullan and it was therefore agreed that he would be elected as a representative of the Council for the CORE North East Interreg Partnership.
(uu) CORE Joint Committee 
After discussion,


Councillor McAllister proposed,


Seconded by Councillor Harding and resolved,


   “That Councillor McConaghy be elected as a representative of the Council for 

    the CORE Joint Committee.”
(vv) Bushmills Townscape Heritage Initiative*

  It was agreed that nominations to this Committee would be held pending legal advice.
(ww) Bushmills Ulster Scots Heritage
After discussion,


Councillor Blaney proposed,


Seconded by Councillor O Black,


   “That the existing Councillors be re-elected as a representative of the 


    Bushmills Ulster Scots Heritage.”
It was agreed that Councillors McAllister, Hartin, McIlroy, McConaghy and Graham be re-elected as representatives of the Council for the Bushmills Ulster Scots Heritage .”
(xx) Greener Glens Project *
It was agreed that nominations to this Committee would be held pending legal advice.
(yy) North Antrim Leader *
It was agreed that nominations to this Committee would be held pending legal advice.
(zz) Northern Investing for Health Partnership 
After discussion,


Councillor Blaney proposed,


Seconded by McCambridge and resolved,


   “That Councillor M Black be re-elected to the Northern Investing for Health

   Partnership.”
(aaa) Foreign Direct Investment Ambassadors 
After discussion,


Councillor Harding proposed,


Seconded by Councillor McConaghy and resolved,


   “That Councillors McCambridge and McAllister be re-elected to the 

    
   Foreign Direct Investment Ambassadors.”
(bbb) NEELB 
After discussion,


Councillor McMullan proposed,


Seconded by Councillor Newcombe,


   “That the Council should not elect onto this committee until the new minister 

   reversed the stringent cuts on education.”
On a vote being taken there were for votes four votes in favour of the proposal and eleven votes against.
Councillor McConaghy stated that he had served on the board of this committee since 1973 and that he believed that it was important for the Council to have a representative on this committee.  He informed members that there were currently three items on the board which were of particular interest to the Council, Bushmills Library, Straidbilly Car Park and the sale of Mosside School and that he would like these to be continued.
Councillors McIlroy and McCambridge agreed with these comments and stated that it was important for the Council to nominate a representative.
Councillor McAllister stated that Councillor McConaghy was to be congratulated on his long service with the board and he pointed out that the Council would be unwise to ignore his advice.

It was agreed that proposals would be taken;
Councillor Harding


Proposed by Councillor Graham






Seconded by Councillor McIlroy

Councillor McMullan

Proposed by Councillor McShane






Seconded by Councillor McKeegan

On a vote being taken there were eight votes in favour of Councillor McMullan and it was agreed that he be elected to represent the Council for the NEELB.

(ccc) Representation for the Islay Festival 
Councillor Graham


Proposed by Councillor McAllister






Seconded by Councillor McIlroy

Councillor Blaney


Proposed by Councillor McCambridge






Seconded by Councillor O Black

Councillor McCambridge

Proposed by Councillor Blaney






Seconded by Councillor O Black
Councillor McIlroy


Proposed by Councillor Graham






Seconded by Councillor Harding

Councillor Newcombe

Proposed by Councillor McKeegan






Seconded by Councillor McIlroy

It was agreed that Councillors Graham, Blaney, McIlroy, Newcombe and McCambridge be elected to represent the Council for the Islay Festival.
(ddd) Representative for the Somme Pilgrimage 
The Clerk informed members that nominations for this pilgrimage had been oversubscribed and that the councillor elected would be placed on a waiting list.
After discussion,


Councillor Blaney proposed,


Seconded by Councillor M Black and resolved,


   “That Councillor McAllister be elected as a representative of the Somme 
  
   Pilgrimage.”

This concluded the appointments of representatives to the committees.

Finance and General Purpose committee
Councillor McAllister suggested that a Finance and General Purpose Committee be formed
Councillor McMullan stated that the establishment of a finance and general purposes committee would have to be put on the agenda for a Council Meeting.
Armoy Community Association

In reply to Councillor McConaghy’s query on the status of Armoy Community Association, it was agreed that further information would be sought.
Nominations for the next four years
Councillor McIlroy stated that the committees had been thoroughly sorted through at this meeting and asked if these nominations would be allowed to stand for the next four years.
Councillor McMullan stated that the d’Hondt system had been introduced for the appointment of Chair and Vice Chair only and not for the nomination of committees.
The meeting concluded at 9:45pm
……………………………………………………..

CHAIRMAN

……………………………………………………..

CLERK & CHIEF EXECUTIVE
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